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Amy Harvey

From: Jeanette Coffin
Sent: Monday, June 01, 2020 10:35 AM
To: Cathy Cole
Cc: amy odom; Amy Harvey; Carolyn Worsley; Flo Miller; Laura Selmer; Mary Jane Nirdlinger; Maurice 

Jones; Rae Buckley; Ralph Karpinos; Ran Northam; Ross Tompkins; Sabrina Oliver
Subject: RE: new proclamation 

Thank you for your correspondence with the Town of Chapel Hill. The Mayor and Town Council are interested 
in what you have to say. By way of this email, I am forwarding your message to the Mayor and each of the 
Council Members, as well as to the appropriate staff person who may be able to assist in providing additional 
information or otherwise addressing your concerns.  
 
If your email is related to a development application or a particular issue being addressed by the Council, your 
comments will be made part of the record.  If applicable, we encourage you to attend any public meetings 
related to the items addressed in your email. 
 
Again, thank you for your message. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeanette Coffin 
 
 

 

Jeanette Coffin 
Office Assistant 
Town of Chapel Hill Manager’s Office 
405  Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
(o) 919-968-2743 | (f) 919-969-2063

 
 
 

From: Cathy Cole [mailto:cathycole0@icloud.com]  
Sent: Saturday, May 30, 2020 1:24 PM 
To: Town Council <mayorandcouncil@townofchapelhill.org> 
Subject: new proclamation  

 

External email: Don't click links or attachments from unknown senders. To check or report forward to 
reportspam@townofchapelhill.org 

Hello again-  
Shortly after I wrote my email yesterday:  I received the new guidelines from Mayor Hemminger.  I am 
profoundly disappointed in the language of ‘urging’ people to wear masks as opposed to requiring them.  As 
this pandemic continues, people are inevitably going to become more lax and without stronger language, ie, 
‘required to wear a mask inside a retail business’, more and more people will begin to forego the mask 
altogether. Once again, I feel, as an elected governing body, you are failing in your duty to protect the health, 
safety, and well-being of the citizens of Chapel Hill, our service providers,  and those who chose to come here 
to shop. 
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Kind regards, 
 
Cathy 
Cathy Cole 
113 White Oak Way 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
cathycole0@icloud.com 
919-360-3071 
US Citizen, Committed to Justice for All 
Chinese saying, "A kind word is like a fire in winter, it warms the soul.”  
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Amy Harvey

From: Jeanette Coffin
Sent: Wednesday, June 03, 2020 2:26 PM
To: Beth Clurman
Cc: Amy Harvey; Carolyn Worsley; Flo Miller; Laura Selmer; Mary Jane Nirdlinger; Maurice Jones; Rae 

Buckley; Ralph Karpinos; Ran Northam; Ross Tompkins; Sabrina Oliver; Allen Buansi; Amy Ryan; 
Hongbin Gu; Jeanne Brown; Jess Anderson; Karen Stegman; Michael Parker; Pam Hemminger; Tai 
Huynh

Subject: RE: Requiring mask wearing

Thank you for your correspondence with the Town of Chapel Hill. The Mayor and Town Council are interested 
in what you have to say. By way of this email, I am forwarding your message to the Mayor and each of the 
Council Members, as well as to the appropriate staff person who may be able to assist in providing additional 
information or otherwise addressing your concerns.  
 
If your email is related to a development application or a particular issue being addressed by the Council, your 
comments will be made part of the record.  If applicable, we encourage you to attend any public meetings 
related to the items addressed in your email. 
 
Again, thank you for your message. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeanette Coffin 
 
 

 

Jeanette Coffin 
Office Assistant 
Town of Chapel Hill Manager’s Office 
405  Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
(o) 919-968-2743 | (f) 919-969-2063

 
 
 

From: Beth Clurman [mailto:erclurman@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 1:21 PM 
To: Town Council <mayorandcouncil@townofchapelhill.org> 
Subject: Requiring mask wearing 

 

External email: Don't click links or attachments from unknown senders. To check or report forward to 
reportspam@townofchapelhill.org 

Dear Mayor Hemminger and Chapel Hill Council Members: 
 
Thank you for publicly recommending the use of masks and for providing masks 
to low-income Chapel Hill residents. However, we will not have sufficient mask 
usage in Chapel Hill unless the town joins Durham and other municipalities/states 
in requiring masks in all stores, offices, and shared spaces of apartment buildings.  
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The evidence is overwhelming that this policy will save lives. Chapel Hill should 
give residents 3-4 days to obtain a mask, bandana, or home-made cloth face 
covering (even if it's an old T-Shirt!) and then begin enforcing the requirement. 
Building staff - not police - should enforce the mask requirement. It's great that 
Chapel Hill is providing masks to low-income residents -- I support this and think 
our town should scale up this effort! 
 
Every day we go without a mask requirement is another day when our family and 
friends are put at unnecessary risk. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Beth Clurman, 
Chapel Hill resident 
919.417.3243 
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Amy Harvey

From: Jeanette Coffin
Sent: Wednesday, June 03, 2020 2:30 PM
To: Bill Murray
Cc: CHRIS BLUE; Amy Harvey; Carolyn Worsley; Flo Miller; Laura Selmer; Mary Jane Nirdlinger; Maurice 

Jones; Rae Buckley; Ralph Karpinos; Ran Northam; Ross Tompkins; Sabrina Oliver; Allen Buansi; Amy 
Ryan; Hongbin Gu; Jeanne Brown; Jess Anderson; Karen Stegman; Michael Parker; Pam Hemminger; 
Tai Huynh

Subject: RE: Pls pass mask wearing

Thank you for your correspondence with the Town of Chapel Hill. The Mayor and Town Council are interested 
in what you have to say. By way of this email, I am forwarding your message to the Mayor and each of the 
Council Members, as well as to the appropriate staff person who may be able to assist in providing additional 
information or otherwise addressing your concerns.  
 
If your email is related to a development application or a particular issue being addressed by the Council, your 
comments will be made part of the record.  If applicable, we encourage you to attend any public meetings 
related to the items addressed in your email. 
 
Again, thank you for your message. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeanette Coffin 
 
 

 

Jeanette Coffin 
Office Assistant 
Town of Chapel Hill Manager’s Office 
405  Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
(o) 919-968-2743 | (f) 919-969-2063

 
 
 

From: Bill Murray [mailto:billmurray2929@gmail.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 3, 2020 9:54 AM 
To: Town Council <mayorandcouncil@townofchapelhill.org> 
Cc: Kathleen Murray <murraykathy75@gmail.com>; Pat Sprigg <Curtnpatty@aol.com> 
Subject: Pls pass mask wearing 

 

External email: Don't click links or attachments from unknown senders. To check or report forward to 
reportspam@townofchapelhill.org 

Please pass an ordinance similar to the one in Durham that requires people 
to wear masks. 
Bill 
 



2

Bill Murray 
M.Div. - Yale University 
MBA - Harvard University  
Home - 919-918-3389 
CEO of Eagle Alliance Executive Coaching, since 1993 
http://www.EagleAlliance.com 
750 Weaver Dairy Road, Unit 164, Chapel Hill, NC 27514 
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